
Austin, Texas  August 2025 

RAILROAD COMMISSION OF TEXAS 

 
 

NOTICE TO OIL AND GAS AND PIPELINE OPERATORS 
 

Dangerous Fire Weather Conditions 
Governor Greg Abbott has issued a disaster declaration for 191 Texas counties in response to 
increasing wildfire danger throughout the state. A copy of the declaration can be found at this link.   
 
The Railroad Commission of Texas (RRC) advises all operators under the RRC’s jurisdiction  
to take the following actions: 
 

• Monitor local, state and national weather reports for updates on potential fire weather 
impacts; 

 
• Heed all watches, warnings, and orders issued by local emergency officials; 

 
• Secure all personnel, equipment, and facilities to prevent injury or damage; and 

 
• Monitor and prepare operations for potential impacts, as safety permits. 

 
The RRC maintains a 24-hour, toll-free emergency line, 844-773-0305, to report emergencies, 
including leaks or spills and damage to gas pipelines.  
 
    

 
Please Forward to the Appropriate Section of Your Company 

https://gov.texas.gov/uploads/files/press/DISASTER_fire_weather_conditions_proc_IMAGE_08-11-2025.pdf
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